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Friends in Christ, 

 

    I am sitting down to write to you today after having done another hospital visit. I am acutely aware that right 

now there are so many families who are dealing with major health issues or who have loved ones currently 

experiencing major health issues. There has been an increase in Covid cases in the congregation, which we 

have not seen in some time, and there are many experiencing challenging diagnoses or undergoing surgeries 

that require support and recovery. I know that this isn’t unusual or out of the ordinary. However, lately these 

visits and calls have been a strong reminder to me for the need for a community of care and support. 

 

    Covid created some disconnects within relationships. On a Sunday morning it was always good to see 

church friends and spend time together in worship and in conversations before and after the service. There are 

those who we have not seen often, but they are still important members of the congregation.  

WE NEED EACH OTHER. I think that is one thing that we as Christians have always known, but Covid 

reminded us of. 

 

    So, today as I write to you, I want to encourage you to do something. Take a half hour out of your week and 

reach out to someone. Whether it is their birthday, you know they’ve been ill, maybe they’ve lost a loved one, 

or you just happen to think about them. Make it a priority to reach out in an act of Christian love. We need each 

other, and we all need to know that others care about us. 

 

    When we read through the Gospels we hear many stories of Jesus turning to see a large crowd of people 

looking for him, looking for him to provide food, looking for healing, looking for many things, and he is 

moved with compassion. There are certainly moments in our lives when we are reminded that life is fragile, 

and we need the support of a loving community of faith to be at our best. One of our calls as Christians is to 

show the love and compassion of God to others 

 

    So, my invitation to you is to be that beautiful, wonderful, caring Christian community that I have known 

you to be. Don’t hesitate to reach out and say, “I’ve missed you,” or “It’s been too long, we should get 

together.” Don’t wait for someone else to do it. Reach out to someone in the same way you would want others 

to reach out to you. (Matthew 7:12) 

 

                                                                                                                 Peace my friends, 

 

 

 Trindle Spring Lutheran Church                                    November 2022 
 Mechanicsburg, PA 

MISSION STATEMENT- Claimed by God in baptism; Fed by Christ in worship; Led by the Spirit in love for    
                                                    one another and the world. 

 

The November 2022 Newsletter is dedicated to the Glory of God and in thanksgiving for my children,  

grandchildren, and great-granddaughter, Betty Warren. 
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   ALL SAINTS DAY SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 6TH 
 

 

All Saints Sunday is Sunday, November 6th. This year we will once again 

light candles in honor of beloved saints in our lives, filling the cross in front of 

the chancel. (Remember, Daylight Savings ends Saturday 

night!) 

You are invited to bring pictures of loved saints in your life and 

place them in the window sills as we commune with all the saints. 

Please be sure to have your name on the back of any pictures you bring. 

The Advent Devotional booklet committee appreciates our writers for this 

year’s edition. Our goal is to have the booklet ready for pick-up on Sunday, 

November 20th. Be sure to pick up yours then! 
 

Linda Yohn extends her gratitude and praise to the committee for their 

determination and dedication to this project. Members of the committee are 

Bill Grant, Linda Glantz, Lois Witmer, and Wendy Ricedorf. 

Thanksgiving Service at Trindle Spring 
 

Our Service will be on  
Tuesday, November 22, 2022, at 7:00 p.m.,  

and will also be livestreamed on  
Facebook and YouTube 

www.trindlespringlutheran.org 
 

There will be no Wednesday evening service 
on November 23, 2022. 

The church office will be closed 
on Thursday, November 24th, 
and Friday, 
November 25th, 
for  
Thanksgiving. 
 

 

   Christmas Services at Trindle Spring: 
 
 

Advent Wednesdays–  Holden Evening Prayer 7:00  p.m.  
 
Wednesday  
12/21*(TENT.)  Longest  Night Service  @ 7:00 p.m .   
 

Saturday  
12/24 Christmas Eve  
 
 

6:00  p .m.  Fami ly  Serv ice  

8:30  p .m.  Fes t iva l  Serv ice  

 
Sunday  
 

12/25 Christmas Day  
 

9:15  a .m.  One Serv ice  
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Offering through Vanco On-Line 
 

Follow these easy steps:  
This is a convenient and helpful way to keep your regular  

offering coming in to help the approved budget. 
 

1.Visit the church website at: 
www.trindlespringlutheran.org 
 

2. Click on the Donate Now button; 
 

3. Click on the Login/Create Profile 
button; 
 

4. Follow the onscreen instructions to login or create (for 
your first time) an online profile and to schedule your 
recurring or one-time contributions to the listed funds. 
 

5. For any questions, or for a demonstration of how to 
set your account up online, call Cheryl at the 
church office - 717-766-7091 Opt. 1. 

 

OUR TRINDLE QUILTERS  MEET   
THURSDAYS @ 9AM  

 

Join us in the education wing every 

Thursday. Everyone is welcome to join 

in on the fun. If you can pin, cut, piece, 

or sew there is something for you to 

do. Contact Lynda Farner if you have any questions.  

 

      PET BLESSING SERVICE  FROM  

       SUNDAY, OCTOBER 9, 2022 

Trindle Spring Lutheran Church 
Income & Expense Report (Operating Fund) 

January-September 2022 
 

 Income                              
        Offering                                                    309,934 
         Misc. Income                                            1,714 
(ie:Thrivent Choice, Community Aid,                        
Building Use, Donations, etc.)  

   Total Income                               311,648 
    

 Expense 
      Ministry to Others 
          Outreach Ministry                                 29,021 

          Evangelism                                                878 

          Parish Life                                             (4,939)  

Ministry within Our Congregation 

        Christian Education                                 6,477 

         Fellowship                                                  1,102 

         Keeping Our Church Safe                           - 

         Stewardship                                                 - 

         Worship & Music                                     5,120 

         Youth & Family Ministry                         1,751     

Administration 

        Archives                              - 

        Property (building maintenance)                    67,570 

        Office Management (administration)          12,747 

        Salary/Support                                       160,497 

        Vision of Ministry                                      3,251         

                                                                     _______ 

        Total Expense                                      280,224      

     

        Net Income                                             31,424 

FOOD DROP OFF TO HELEN O. KRAUSE ANIMAL 
FOUNDATION HOME, INC., IN DILLSBURG 

 

 
 

Note: 2 bags of donated dry food were placed on the 

counter and are not in the picture above. 
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     NEW HOPE MINISTRIES FOOD COLLECTION   
 

Turkeys and your Giant Turkey gift receipts, canned 

chicken, tuna or beef stew, canned fruit and fruit cups, 

canned vegetables, peanut butter. See the website for up 

to date lists for our Mechanicsburg Center. 

                                  www.nhm-pa.org 
                                                              

                                Food & Gifts collection total: 
 

           OCTOBER Food collection total - 103 lbs.                                                                       

There are grocery carts and also shopping bags 

hanging on a coat rack with a grocery list in both entry 

ways of church to help you remember to bring in your 

donations.  

             Thank you for your faithful giving! 

 

TSLC COMMUNITY AID  
 Please drop off all clothing items in-person at the store 

(4833 Carlisle Pike, Mechanicsburg, PA) Be sure to give 

them Trindle Spring’s Partner # 10139, for credit (.06 

cents a pound). We receive a quarterly check which 

benefits Outreach ministries.  

ZUMBA  

*Every Monday at 6pm and every 

Wednesday at 10am! 
*Check the church calendar for any dates  

Lisa will not be here. 

Contact Lisa Lynch, Zumba instructor for 

more information.   
                   lisaloveszumba2@gmail.com 

COMMUNION ELEMENTS & DVD’S/CD’S OF 
SERVICES AVAILABLE 

 
Communion elements are available in the church office for 

those still communing at home. You can either pick up or 

we will drop off. Gluten-free is available. 
 

DVD’s and CD’s are available of the 10:30 a.m. service. 

Contact the church office to have one 

delivered to you every week with a bulletin. 

 

 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Congratulations to Great–grandparents,  
Marty & Bonnie Baim, on the birth of 
their great-grandson, Lincoln Shaffer,  
on October 16, 2022.               

              

SNOW REMOVAL 
Winter is coming and snow will be falling soon! 

 

While the Property Committee is in discussions with 

local snow removal companies, we would like to 

take this opportunity to see if anyone in our 

congregation who has their own equipment would be 

able to plow the lots and clear the walkways. If this 

is something that may interest you, please contact 

Chuck Sterling at 717-395-7643 for further details. 

REMINDER: 

TO SEW SCHOOL KITS OVER THE WINTER, 

see Evelyn Vogelsong for more 

information. 

 

TSLC Cemetery Questions?- Email the Cemetery Association 
at: Cemetery@trindlespringlutheran.org 

SEE THE SIGN-UP LINKS ON OUR WEB PAGE  

FOR:  Acolytes    Altar Guild    Communion Assistants 

Greeters    Ushers   Worship Readers   

www.trindlespringlutheran.org 
 

ALSO FOR: Altar Flowers, Newsletter, & Bulletin  

Please continue to pay by check or cash for 
your Altar Flowers, Newsletter, & Bulletin 

sponsorships. Place all sponsorship forms and 
payment in the Parish Administrator’s mailbox 

by the church office. Thank you. 
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TSLC COUNCIL MEETING HIGHLIGHTS OCTOBER 17, 2022  
 
 
 
 

• Keith Greiss and Bruce Seagrist presented a budget to be adopted at the annual congregational meeting in 
November.  Council approved. 

 
• Historic Building Update - Congregation will be presented with 3 options for dealing with this building at the 

upcoming congregational meeting in November. 
 
• New Logo adopted 
 
• New member - Becky Rensel accepted 
 
• Steeple - Chuck Sterling, property chair, recommended using Susquehanna Roofing to take care of the 

steeple project. 
 
• Evaluations were given to council members for Pastor and Music Director.  Personnel committee wants them 

returned by Nov. 8 (our next council meeting). 
 
Submitted by Joy Grant (Jan Ingraham was away.) 
 
 
COUNCIL MEMBERS:  
Deby Lefin, President dlefin@comcast.net  

Mark Eppley, Vice President - 

m.eppley@m-dtrucksales.com 

Jan Ingraham, Secretary janingraham@gmail.com  

Stef Eichelberger stef.eichelberger@gmail.com  

Deb Sterling dsterling56@msn.com  

Bill Book bookpine@outlook.com  

Joy Grant joygrant89@aol.com  

Cindy Duck clduckie@gmail.com 

Linda Glantz lglantz1971@gmail.com  

Kristin Cleaver Kristin.cleaver@gmail.com 

Marty Baim bonboncoki@aol.com 

 
 

PARISH NEWS 

TSLC ANNUAL  
CONGREGATIONAL MEETING 

 

Congregational Preview Meeting on 
November 13th @ 9:15 a.m. 

     Congregational Meeting on 
November 20th, With Dinner 12PM 

MEETING AT 12:30 PM. 
 

(Look for the Bylaws and Constitution Packet in 
the mail this week.) 

 

Annual Congregational Packets will be available, 
starting November 6th, in the narthex. 

 COUNCIL NOMINATIONS OPEN FOR 2023 
 

The nominating committee is looking for nominations for our annual meeting. If you have an 

interest in serving on church council and/or serving as a voting member at Synod Assembly, 

or you have someone to nominate, please complete the nomination form located in the 

narthex.  

                  Please get the person's approval before nominating them!  
 

mailto:dlefin@comcast.net
mailto:janingraham@gmail.com
mailto:stef.eichelberger@gmail.com
mailto:bookpine@outlook.com
mailto:joygrant89@aol.com
mailto:clduckie@gmail.com
mailto:Kristin.cleaver@gmail.com
mailto:bonboncoki@aol.com
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TSLC Orchestra 
 

     As another Christmas season approaches, we are eagerly looking forward to having the TSLC Orchestra together to 

provide music for our Christmas Eve worship services. All members of TSLC who play an instrument - whether you are a 4th 

grader with only a few months under your belt, a former music major, or just someone who has always loved playing - we 

want YOU! We will make sure to get music that is accessible to all levels. We will rehearse 4-5 times in the weeks leading up 

to Christmas (dates chosen by ensemble) and then play before the 8:30pm Christmas Eve service. A sign-up genius to choose 

rehearsal dates will go out in early November, and music will be available to pick up at the church beginning on Sunday, 

November 20.  We hope many of you will join us!   If you are interested or have any questions, please contact Danielle Erdley 

so that she can add you to the email list! 

 
Bell Ringers Wanted! 
 

     Since our return from Covid, our Bell Choir has lost several members - several have moved, and some have health 

problems or family matters that have precluded them from continuing to play.   However - Bell Choir has become an integral 

part of our music ministry and we want it to continue!  We are currently looking at ways to add more members to our ringing 

ranks.  Since Thursday night rehearsals seem to be a hindrance to many, we are looking at other options for rehearsals that 

best fit the group.  We also have current members who would love to help others either brush up on their skills if they 

haven't played for a while, or teach someone new who is willing to learn!  Please prayerfully consider if you would be willing 

to be a part of our music ministry in this way.  Contact Danielle Erdley with any questions. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Hello Church Family, 
 

Just a few quick items; Please be careful when driving. The leaves are turning colors and falling. It all looks so beautiful but 

can cause so many problems. Wet leaves on wet roads can increase your stopping distance due to causing slippery roads. 

The wet leaves can cause storm drains to become blocked; this can lead to large standing puddles of water that can be 

camouflaged by leaves laying on top of the water and this can cause loss of control due to hydroplaning. Watch for children 

who may be by the edge of the road as they like hiding in or jumping in these piles of leaves.  
 

Just a reminder if you need access to the church, please contact Dennis Stoner or Chuck Sterling to get set up with either the 

Access Card or the Mobile Phone Pass.  Stay Safe! 

        Dennis Stoner 

 

        Safety and Security Team Chair 

 

CPR TRAINING SURVEY– LAST CALL!! 
 

The Safety and Security Team would like to know how many members would be interested in CPR, AED, and Stop the Bleed 

training. Denise Yohn is the trainer for the American Heart Association CPR, AED training. Dennis Stoner is the trainer for the 

Stop the Bleed training. If you have any interest in doing the training or any questions, please feel free to call or email 

Dennis Stoner ASAP so a class can be scheduled! 

SAFETY & SECURITY 

FROM OUR DIRECTOR OF MUSIC 
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FROM OUR DIRECTOR OF FAITH FORMATION 

CONFIRMATION SERVICE PROJECT 

 RSVP to Deacon Leanne by November 7th if you plan on attending. Leanne will be out of town at 

her Deaconess Assembly November 3-7th, so please text 610-733-6354 or email her to sign up!  

A parent or trusted adult are encouraged to participate too, but let Leanne know if your parent/

trusted adult cannot attend and you need a ride. We will meet at Camp Nawakwa at 9am on 

Saturday, November 12th, and we will complete our time at 12 noon. 

 

      THANK YOU! 
 

I want to take a moment to say THANK YOU to everyone here at Trindle Spring for being a part of my 

Ordination near and far. I truly felt the prayers of those who were unable to attend and being able to share with 

those who were there was so special. I have worked hard, and it has been a long road to get to this moment and I 

cannot imagine a better community to share it with. I would also like to give a special thank you to Deb Bender 

for organizing and preparing my reception here at Trindle Spring and for all the yummy desserts contributed by 

so many of you! My family and friends felt so welcome here and kept saying to me how lucky I am to be in such 

a special place. Thank you for extending your Trindle Spring hospitality and love with everyone who has been a 

part of my journey from my early years to now. It was a truly incredible experience to share with everyone and 

my heart is still bursting with joy.  

           CONFIRMATION DATES:  

We will have our next Confirmation meeting on 
Sunday, November 6th, from 3-5 pm. 

Reminder: A parent or adult is expected to 
attend with your Confirmation student.  

Confirmation will meet on the following 
Sundays from 3-5 pm: 

November 6                       March 5 
December 4                       April 2 
January 8                            May 7 
February 5 
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PARISH NEWS 

                          GIANT GROCERY STORE CARDS  

“$CASH FOR CAUSES$”  BENEFITS OUR YOUTH! 
Giant Cards are available in $25, $50, and $100 denominations; checks made out to 

Trindle Spring Lutheran Church and cash are accepted. 

TSLC earns 5% of every Giant store card purchased and you still earn your 

gas/reward points! You can use your purchased card yourself at the Giant!  
 

>>>>>>For example, we get $5 FREE MONEY on a $100 purchased card by you!<<<<<< 

 EASTER EGG PROJECT~ 2023 
 

Tentative plans are being made to make chocolate covered Easter eggs and pretzels 

this coming year, on Tuesdays, February 14
th

 through March 28
th

, from 

approximately 8 am - 2 pm.  Prior to making a final commitment, it is necessary to make 

sure we will have sufficient help. We welcome all, experienced or not. A sign-up sheet is 

posted outside of the office. Supplies will need to be ordered early January, so we 

ask that you sign up before the end of this year. Everyone enjoys the fellowship and 

potluck lunches. See Lee Yohn for more information.  

     MECHANICSBURG PARADE FLOAT ~TUESDAY, OCTOBER 11, 2022 

                                            OUR THEME THIS YEAR “MINIONS” 
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TSLC SENIORS MONTHLY LUNCHEON 
 

     NOVEMBER 21ST,AT 11:30 AM, 
AT THE MIDDLESEX DINER,  

CARLISLE 
 

SEE THE SIGN UP SHEET ON THE 
BOARD BY THE HANIDCAP 

ENTRANCE. 
 

JOIN US FOR A WONDERFUL TIME 
OF SHARING STORIES AND 

MEMORIES! 
 

 

 

PARISH NEWS 

OUTREACH  
    ADVENT PROJECT 2022 

 

This year, Advent donations will be given to 

the Beacon Clinic for Health and Hope. This 

Clinic – similar in mission to the Health 

Ministries of Christ Lutheran Church that we’ve 

donated to in the past – works to provide high 

quality, culturally competent, free, faith-based 

primary healthcare to uninsured and 

underserved adults in the Greater Harrisburg 

Area. 
 

     The Outreach Ministry Committee asks that, 

as we approach the season of Advent, you will 

prayerfully consider supporting this year’s 

Advent Project, the Beacon Clinic.  

 

               Thanks for your support! 

   CHRISTMAS BLESSING EXPRESS  
FOR NEW HOPE MINISTRIES!  

  
The Outreach Committee will be placing a Christmas 

“Giving” Tree in the narthex on Sunday, November 

6th, with suggested items to be donated to families in 

need this holiday season. If you are able to donate this 

year, please choose an ornament (s) from the tree and 

return “unwrapped” item (s) (with ornament (s) attached) 

to bins placed by the tree. Deadline to return gifts is by 

Wednesday, November 30th.  
 

Food Baskets: Any of the following items would be 

greatly appreciated: *Turkeys, (Giant turkey free 

coupons), vegetables, gravy, potatoes, boxed stuffing, 

macaroni & cheese, cereal, butter, canned fruit, 

cranberry sauce, pie filling and pie crust.  
 

Volunteer Needs:  

Go to their website https://nhm-pa.org/  to sign up to 

volunteer. Distribution dates are December 7th & 8th.  
 

Please deliver any *refrigerated items or frozen 

turkeys directly to New Hope Ministries only.   

5228 E. Trindle Rd., Mech.  Thank you for your 

generosity and love to our neighbors in need!   

  NEW HOPE MINISTRIES 
GRATEFULLY ACCEPTS THE 

FOLLOWING DONATIONS FOR THEIR 

THANKSGIVING BLESSINGS MEAL. 

Any of the following items would be greatly 

appreciated: *Turkeys, (Giant turkey free coupons), 

vegetables, gravy, potatoes, boxed stuffing, macaroni 

& cheese, cereal, butter, canned fruit, cranberry sauce, 

pie filling and pie crust. Deadline to bring in food 

items is by Wednesday, November 16th.  
 

Volunteer Needs: Go to their website to sign up to 

volunteer. Distribution date is November 19th,    

9am-4pm.  

 

Please deliver any *frozen turkeys directly to New 

Hope Ministries only. 5228 E. Trindle Rd., Mech. 

 

Thank you for your 

generosity and love to our 

neighbors in need!   

New Hope website: 

https://nhm-pa.org/ 
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PARISH NEWS 

 

 

SPECIAL THANKSGIVING MEAL!!  
SECOND SATURDAY COMMUNITY MEAL 

 
SATURDAY,NOVEMBER 12,2022   

4:00 PM - 6:00 PM 
 

 FREE MEAL FOR OUR CHURCH & COMMUNITY  
IN THE FELLOWSHIP HALL 

 

YOU ARE INVITED! BRING YOUR NEIGHBOR! 
 
 

MENU:    
  

Turkey, Gravy (Plain or Giblet) 
PA Dutch Style Pan Filling,  

Mashed Potatoes 
Corn, Peas, Apple Cranberry Relish 
Assorted Muffins, Breads & Rolls 

Assorted Desserts 
Hot and Cold Beverages 

(Any questions, or to volunteer, contact Deb Bender) 
 
 
  
 

   TSLC All Men’s Breakfast  
 

SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 12, 2022,  
7:30 A.M. 

 
Join us for breakfast at the  

Middlesex Diner   
1803 Harrisburg Pike, Carlisle, 

All men of the congregation (all ages) are 
invited to attend for food and fellowship. 

 
 There is a sign-up sheet outside of the church 

office on the board.  
 

This has always been a well-attended         
group – plan now!! 

 

       Any questions, contact Steve Vogelsong 

                                                       NOVEMBER 2022 MEMBER BIRTHDAYS 
 
     Note: Dawn Scott’s name was inadvertently missed from the October birthday list. (Happy Belated Birthday.) 
  
                        Joanna McIntyre              Evelyn Vogelsong          Donna Strzeszynski                  Bryan Ebbert  

Donald Fahnestock          Jess Shanabrook              Bill Grant                                  Michael Miller                 
Lulu Hammaker           Kate Bender                    Chayce Brevig                          Jake Wagner  

Elliana Zambotti              Lynn Placzek                  Steve Kline                                Greg Hummel 
Tom Baldwin                 Grace Corey                    Hannah Reed                            Liam Corey                        

Carlotta Strohl                  Julia Zerby                      Julia Ray                                  Bonnie Distad                                                                    
Wayne Martens               Alex Garlick                    Gavin Reinfeld                         Daryl Neibert                                                                
Dylan Glinski                  Joann Keefer                   Cheryl Burns                             Bonnie Baim                              
Jesse Pownell                  Anne Boyer                     Patricia Yerkes                         Aaron Keister  
Jill Gehringer                  Rebecca Wicker              Haley Genchur                          Drew Corey  

 Tylyn Cupp                      John Hoffman                 Dan Malloy, Jr.                          Lynne Neibert  
                         Lynda Farner                    Kathy Rupp 

                                                                         
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                   Pick one or two people on this list to call and wish them Happy Birthday!- Pastor Aaron           
                       

*Any names in bold are on the Homebound List.*                

We do not publish member birthday “days” 

for confidentiality reasons. However, if you 

would like to send a card and want to know a 

birthday “day” for a member, contact the 

church office. 
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From the Fellowship Committee 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ADVENT EVENT! –  

WELCOME THE ADVENT SEASON WITH AN AFTERNOON OF SEASONAL 

CRAFTS AND FELLOWSHIP!   
 

The Fellowship Committee will be hosting an Advent Event on Sunday, November 27th at 3:00.  We 

will be starting the afternoon by creating some wonderful seasonal crafts to use during the holiday 

season, followed by a pot-luck dinner and carol sing.  Crafts for both seasoned adult crafters as well as 

more novice crafters and children will be available.  All crafts are now on display in the narthex, along 

with a sign-up sheet to indicate which of the crafts you would like to do. Quantities of each of the 

crafts are limited, so SIGN UP EARLY to ensure you can make the craft you like best. A free-will 

offering will be collected to offset the cost of the craft supplies.  We will also have a separate sign-up 

sheet to indicate the # of people attending the dinner and what each would be willing to bring for the 

dinner.  Drinks will be provided by the committee, but we are looking forward to sharing all sorts of 

good “pot-luck” dishes provided by the participants.  Deadline for signing up is November 13th.  

Don’t miss this opportunity to start the Advent Season by sharing in fun and fellowship with your 

family at Trindle Spring.  
 

CHRISTMAS DECORATING  
 

We are looking for volunteers to help the Fellowship Committee decorate the sanctuary 

and church for the Advent and Christmas seasons. This activity will take place during the 

Advent Event on Sunday, November 27th @ 3:00pm. Any and all are welcome to join 

us in adorning our house of worship in anticipation of Christ’s birth. 

              TSLC Poinsettia ORDER 2022 
      

Now is the time to order Poinsettias for the Christmas services. They are red with 5 or 
more blooms, wrapped in gold foil. The price this year is $11.00 each.  
 

                        (Note: If paying in cash at the church office, please have exact change.)  
                                 Order blanks are also located by the mailboxes by the church office. 
 

The deadline for ordering is Sunday, December 4th, 2022.   
 

 

    In Memory of/Thanksgiving for __________________________________________________                         

    In Memory of/Thanksgiving for __________________________________________________                         

    Quantity _________        By ________________________________ Phone ______________ 
 

    Please place your order slip, along with payment, in the Parish Administrator’s  

    Mailbox by the Church Office (not in the Offering Plate). Thank you. 
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     FELLOWSHIP COMMITTEE UPCOMING EVENTS SAVE -THE- DATES! 
Mark your calendars/phone calendars now for fun fellowship events 

• November 27th - Advent Event/Decorating of the Church 3– 5pm 
• December 11th - Lunch and Christmas Caroling 
2023 
• Supper Clubs start up 
• January 7th - Hershey Bears Hockey 7pm 

• January 29th - Luncheon and Book/Puzzle Swap 

• February 24th-26th - Congregational Family Retreat– Camp Nawakwa 
 

From the Fellowship Committee 

                 

RECENT HIKE AND HOTDOG ROAST ~ ANTICS BY OUR MEMBERS :>) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                             
 
                                                                        
                                                            SUPPER CLUBS 
 
It's supper club sign-up time again! Supper clubs are groups of 6-8 
adults whose only purpose as a group is to get together once a 
month for a meal and fellowship. If you are interested in participating 
in this activity for the next session (January - May 2023), please sign 
up on the sheet on bulletin board by Sunday, December 4, 2022.  
New groups will be selected soon thereafter.  
Note: ALL participants must sign up again even if enrolled in the current session. Any questions, 
please touch base with Sandy Greiss at segreiss@comcast.net.  

HERSHEY BEARS HOCKEY 

The Fellowship Committee is sponsoring a night out with the 

Hershey Bears 

Saturday, January 7, 2023, 7:00 pm 

A sign-up sheet is posted on the bulletin board 

outside of the office 

Deadline for sign-up and payment ($14/ticket) is December 11
th

 

See Lee Yohn with any questions and payment 
 

mailto:segreiss@comcast.net
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 The committee invites you to join us at our next meeting on November 13th in the church lounge at 3:00 PM.  We 

enjoy a time of fellowship as we work on our individual ministry projects. Some also come to help to make plarn for sleeping 

mats or decorate bags we use to deliver prayer gifts. We can also teach you how to crochet or knit. If you would like to learn, 

could help with any of these activities, or you just want to come and visit, we welcome you. 

 

 Thanks to the work of members of our committee and volunteer “friends” of the committee, 179 items were blessed 

during the worship service last month. Praise God for these wonderful people and their dedication to our ministry! 

 

 If you know of anyone congregational member, family member, or friend, who would like to receive a prayer gift 

from Trindle Spring, please contact the church office, fill out a form found in the narthex, or give the information to a 

committee member. Stop one of us after church and we can let you choose the one that you would like us to send or deliver. 

(You can also deliver it.) 

 

 You are an integral part of our ministry as we reach out to share God’s love and comfort. Thank you for your support 

of this ministry. 

 

Please take a moment to pray for all those have received TSLC prayer gifts last month: 

 

Operation Warm Hearts – 7 Sleeping mats, 27 Hat/scarf sets, 74 Hats 

Morning Star Pregnancy Center – 6 shawls, 17 Preemie hats 

Messiah Village – 5 shawls, 5 blankets 

World Vision – 26 sweaters 

One80 Ministries – 4 prayer gifts 

  Denise Passmore – Friend of Linda Rodgers 

 Brianna Cahoon – Twin sister of a fallen soldier 

 

 

THANK YOU NOTES  
 

     I receive a wooden Christmas ornament from Trindle Spring every year and I love receiving them and putting them up 

each December. I am so grateful for this yearly reminder of my brother, Sgt. Carlo F. Eugenio, CANG, and the fact that he has 

not been forgotten for his ultimate sacrifice in the United States efforts in the Gulf.  
 

     Please note my change of address and accept this donation to your ministry. Sincerely, Cynthia E. Valdez 
 

     A very BIG thank you for the lovely prayer blanket! I’ve always wanted one and it’s absolutely gorgeous! I loved the prayer 

that comes with the shawl, too. You could not have timed its arrival better as it came just before we left for this afternoon’s 

service. Thank you ever so much! Diane Passmore  
 

  Committee chairpersons: Lynne Neibert, Saundra Breech, Maggie Strawser  
 
 

“Let the pleasure of  the Lord be on us. O, Lord, give strength to the work of our hands.”  Psalm 90:17    

         
 

             The Shawl Ministry 
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Thank you to everyone who helped with the School 

Kits project this year. We were able to assemble 50 

Bags of school supplies to be taken to the Lutheran 

World Relief Distribution Center in Maryland. 
 

To all who donated supplies or money, sewed the bags, 

helped put items in the bags and pinned the bags shut 

for shipping, I say, “Thank you.” 
 

Without all your help, we couldn’t do this outreach 

project. 

 

Thank you again, 
 

Evelyn Vogelsong 

Thank you Notes 

MINIONS FLOAT A SUCCESS! 
 

        A huge thank you to everyone who helped with this 

year's TSLC float for the Mechanicsburg Halloween 

Parade!  From candy donations to helping to decorate and 

build the float to riding along or passing out candy along the 

route - we couldn't have done it without everyone working 

together!  A huge thank you to Marlin Yohn for the use of 

his trailer and driving the float for us!  We won second place 

in our category, but even more importantly we had a great 

time and the people of Mechanicsburg loved our float - 

especially Pastor Aaron the dancing Minion! THANK YOU! 

MUSIC AT THE SPRING THANK YOU! 
 

        I would like to take this opportunity to thank all those 

who helped to make our first Music at the Spring concert on 

October 23 a success.  Whether you helped to publicize the 

event, assisted the day off with logistics, or came to support 

this new ministry, I know this concert wouldn't have been 

possible without each one of you.  Thank you for your 

continued support of our music ministry here at Trindle 

Spring! 

 

Danielle Erdley 

TSLC Music Director 

Thank you to my church family at Trindle Spring for the 

prayers, cards, and words of encouragement during my 

recent surgery and continued recovery. 
 

Thank you to Pastor Aaron for his visit and thank you to all 

the ladies who made the delicious meals and delivered 

them to me. 
 

My family and I appreciate everything. 
 

God Bless, 
 

Donna Leitzel  

SPECIAL THANKS TO OUR MUSIC DIRECTOR - We want to 

offer our thanks to Danielle Erdley (TSLC Music Director) for 

all of her hard work in organizing our new Concert Series, 

Music At The Spring. It was a great success and we look 

forward to many more concerts to come! 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 
 
 
New Hope Ministries 
Christmas Blessing 
Express starts! Look for 
the tree in the narthex 
with requested gifts on 
the tree! 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

1 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Fellowship 
Committee 7pm 
 
 

2 
Zumba Gold 
10:00 am 
In Fellowship Hall 
 
 
Personnel 
Committee          
5:30-7pm 
 
 

Worship 7:00 pm 
 

3 
Trindle Quilters 
9:00 am 
 
 
 
 
 
Chancel Choir 7:30 
pm 
 
 

4 
MIDDLE AND  
HIGH-
SCHOOLERS 
MEGA 
RETREAT  
NOV. 
4-6 

5 
Bring your loved ones 
pictures to church 
tomorrow for All 
Saints Sunday. Be 
sure to have your 
name on the back! 

6 ALL SAINTS SUNDAY 
Worship 8:00 & 10:30 am 
Sunday School  9:15 am 
11:45 am Elementary 
Youth  
3pm Confirmation Class 
 

Christmas Blessing 
Express  
New Hope Thanksgiving 
Food blessing  

7 
Confirmation 
Service Project 
Deadline to sign 
up 
Zumba 6:00pm 
Fellowship Hall 

8 
Church Council 
7:00 p.m. 

9 
Zumba Gold  
10:00 am 
In Fellowship Hall 
 
 
 
Worship 7:00 pm 
 
 

10 
Trindle Quilters  
9:00 am 
 
 
 
 
Chancel Choir 7:30 
pm 
 

11 Veterans 
Day 

____________________ 

Confirmation 
Service 
Project 
Meet at 
Camp 
Nawakwa,  
Nov. 12th—> 
9am-12pm 

12 
Men’s Breakfast    
7:30 am        
Middlesex Diner 
 
 

SECOND SATURDAY  
THANKSGIVING 
COMMUNITY MEAL 
4:00-6:00pm 
In Fellowship Hall & 
Take Out Available 

13 ANNUAL CONG. 

MEETING - PREVIEW 

during Sunday School Hour 

Worship 8:00 & 10:30 am 
Sunday School 9:15 am 
Middle-High w/ Dinner 
5pm-7:30pm) The Prayer 
Shawl Ministry 3pm 
Lounge  NH Thanksgiving 
Food blessing  
Christmas Blessing Express  

14 
Newsletter Article 
Deadline for Dec. 
 

Zumba 6:00pm 
Fellowship Hall 
 

15 
 
Property 
Committee 7pm 

16 
 

Zumba Gold  
10:00 am 
In Fellowship Hall 
 
Deadline for   
New Hope 
Thanksgiving 
Food Blessing  
 

Worship 7:00 pm 

17 
Trindle Quilters 
9:00 am 
 
 
Chancel Choir 7:30 
pm 

18 
 

19 
 

20 ANNUAL 
CONGREGATIONAL 
MEETING WITH  A MEAL 
12pm Meeting 12:30pm 
 

Worship 8:00 & 10:30 am 
Sunday School 9:15 am  
Pick up your Advent 
Devotional! 
Christmas Blessing 
Express  

21 
Seniors Luncheon 
11:30 a.m.  
Middlesex Diner 
Carlisle 
 
Zumba 6:00 pm 
Fellowship Hall 
 
 

22 
Thanksgiving 
Worship Service 
7pm 

23 
*Special Assembly 
Date: December 
Newsletter 
Assembly 
9:00 am 
 
No Zumba today. 
 

No Wednesday 
Evening Service 

24  
THANKSGIVING 
DAY 
 
 
CHURCH OFFICE 
CLOSED 
 

25 
 
CHURCH 
OFFICE 
CLOSED 

26 

 

27 ADVENT 1 

Worship 8:00 & 10:30 am  
Sunday School 9:15 am  
Beacon Clinic Temple Talk 
New Hope Food Blessing  
Christmas Blessing 
Express  
Advent Event/Decorating 
the Church 3pm-5pm 
 

28 
Zumba 6:00 pm 
Fellowship Hall 
 
NO Safety & 
Security Meeting 
7pm 

29 30 
Zumba Gold  
10:00 am 
In Fellowship Hall 
 

Deadline for 
Christmas Blessing 
Express  
 
 

Worship 7:00 pm 
Holden Evening 
Advent 
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December 2022 Newsletter  
article deadline is: 

 

Monday, November 14, 2022 
 
 

Assembly Date: 
Wednesday, November 23*, 2022 

    9:00 a.m. in the Y.A.H. Room 
 

*Special Assembly Date since Thanksgiving is on 11/24. 

Contact Information: 
 
 

Trindle Spring Lutheran Church 

14 State Road 

Mechanicsburg, PA 17050 
          

Pastor Aaron Erdley, Lead Pastor  

Office: (717) 766-7091 (Opt.2) 

Email: pastoraaron@trindlespringlutheran.org 
 

  

Director of Faith Formation, Visitation 

Deacon Leanne Elliott 

Email: leanne@trindlespringlutheran.org 

Phone: (717) 766-7091 (Opt. 3) 
 

Music Department 
 

Danielle Erdley, Director of Music 

Office: (717) 766-7091 (Opt. 4) 

Email: danierdley@gmail.com  
 

Ann Kopacko, Organist 

Office: (717) 766-7091 (Opt. 5) 

Email: akopacko@verizon.net 
 

                                                                                    

                             Church Office 
 

Office Hours: Monday-Friday 

9:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m.  
 

Cheryl Guinther, Parish Administrator  

Office: (717) 766-7091 (Opt.1) 

Email: office@trindlespringlutheran.org 

Website: www.trindlespringlutheran.org 
 

Go to our website for: 

 Sponsorships for:  

      Altar Flowers/ Bulletin/ Newsletter 
 

 Sign-ups for: Acolyte, Communion Asst., 

Greeter, Worship Reader 
 

 Sign up for online Giving through Vanco 
 

 

https://www.trindlespringlutheran.org/online-

giving.html 

LOWER SUSQUEHANNA SYNOD NEWS 

See the on-line newsletter W.E. News of the LSS on the 

LSS website: http://www.lss-elca.org/ and click on WE 

NEWS at the bottom of the page to sign up or to view past 

issues. 

WOMEN OF THE ELCA 

To find out more about what they are 

doing and how you can join, go to: 

www.lss-elca.org/congregations/ 

women-of-the-elca/ 

 
 

              
          OUR CHANNEL: WILLIAMTRINDLE 
           https://www.youtube.com/channel/   
           UCRh9GIcyJJg7BVb1UnERaTA 

 

 https://www.trindlespringlutheran.org/ 
 calendar--news.html 

Please contact the Parish 
        Administrator if you have    
       any changes/updates to your: 
 

         Mailing Address 

         Cell/Home Phone Number (s) 

         Life Events 

         Children going to college (Address!) 

         Adult children information! 

         Births/ Baptism requests/ Other 

 

 

                                   https://www.instagram.com/trindle_spring/ 

 https://www.facebook.com/

           Contact Information 
900 S. Arlington Avenue 

Suite 251B 
Harrisburg PA17109 
Phone:773-380-1700 

Email:LAMPa@lutheranadvocacypa.org 

mailto:LAMPa@lutheranadvocacypa.org

